STEPHANIE PAULT. GR AZTANQO,
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To: e President{and’M/e;ﬁbers of the Baltimore City Council

c/o Karen Ii dle, Exeetitive Secretary
{
From: Paul T. Graziano, Commissioner
Date:  April 12, 2012

Re: City Council Bill 12-0027R — Demolition Funds for Deconstruction

City Council Bill 12-0027R, if adopted, would express the sense of the Baltimore City Council that the
City should dedicate a portion of the money spent by the City for demolition to fund the deconstruction of
vacant houses by trained ex-prisoners. This request of the Baltimore Safe and Sound Campaign (BSASC)
asserts that trained ex-offenders would benefit from dedicated funding for deconstruction because it is
more labor intensive. The Department of Housing and Community Development (HCD) is not expert

offenders that might result from such a program; however, HCD does concur with BSASC’s assertion
that deconstruction is, generally speaking, a more labor intensive process than demolition.

HCD believes it is Important to consider the scale of Baltimore City’s blight elimination need in order to
view this resolution from an appropriate perspective. Recently, HCD and Planning undertook a block-by-
block analysis to assess costs and practicability of demolishing Baltimore’s stock of vacant, abandoned
buildings in severely distressed areas, which estimated a three-to-five year capital need of $165 million to
accomplish the most cost-efficient demolition of whole- and half-blocks of vacant, abandoned buildings.
Given this scale of the above need versus the current funding levels for demolition, HCD believes that a

objection to continuing a dialogue with the Baltimore Safe and Sound Campaign concerning the
deconstruction and demolition processes.
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